
 

 

 

 

 

 

    

The Hamilton-Indian Springs Joint Economic Development District Board held a Board Meeting 

Wednesday, December 16, 2020 VIA ZOOM (normally held at the Administration Building, 

6032 Morris Road, Hamilton, OH  45011), for the purpose of conducting a district board 

meeting.  Meeting was called to order by Mr. Stratton, President of the Board, at 8:02 A.M. 

 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

 Robert Stratton  Present 

 Dan Fiehrer   Absent 

 Shannon Hartkemeyer  Present  

 Eric Pohlman   Present 

 Julie Vonderhaar  Present 

 Larry Barbiere   Present 

 

NO OLD BUSINESS  

 

NO PUBLIC COMMENTS 

   

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Welcome to new Board Member, Eric Pohlman, Vice Mayor, City of Hamilton City Council 

 

JEDD collection report – Julie Vonderhaar reported the JEDD net collections from January to 

September 2020 are $554,168.59.  October collection coming soon.  November and December 

by end of year per David Jones at the City of Hamilton.  A typical year nets approximately 

$700,000.  COVID has not impacted JEDD Revenues as severely as expected. 

 

BOARD COMMENTS 

 

Shannon Hartkemeyer pleased that JEDD revenues have not been severely impacted by COVID.  

Eric Pohlman wished everyone Merry Christmas and safe holidays. 

Robert Stratton asked about meeting dates for 2021.  Because of COVID Julie Vonderhaar will 

watch and contact the Board when it is safe to return to normal business. 

 

Motion made by Shannon Hartkemeyer, second by Eric Pohlman to adjourn JEDD Board 

Meeting at 8:14 AM.  All in favor. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


